7115/2021 Email - Helen Tait - Qutlook

Fw: Suna Miah Licensing application

Helen Tait <Helen.Tait01@northumberland.gov.uk>

on behalf of

Licensing Mailbox <Licensing@northumberland.gov.uk>
Thu 15/07/2021 06:09

To: Helen Tait <Helen.Tait01@northumberland.gov.uk>

Licensing Team

Business Compliance & Public Safety Unit
Housing and Public Protection Service
Northumberland County Council
Stakeford Depot

East View

Stakeford

NE62 5TR

T: 0345 600 6400
E: licensing@northumberland.gov.uk

From: Phil Smith

Sent: 14 July 2021 22:37

To: Licensing Mailbox <Licensing@northumberland.gov.uk>
Subject: Suna Miah Licensing application

Dear Sir/Madam

| would like to strongly object to the proposed new premises license application for outdoor live
music and late-night refreshments behind Rialto, 1 Main Street, Ponteland.

I have several concerns about the proposal, which are succinctly summarised as follows.

* Antisocial behaviour - late night drinking and the increased risk of antisocial behaviour,
particularly from people visiting from outside the area 'clashing’ with locals.

* Noise - this new premise license will result in significant noise levels, particularly with the
outside music, in very close proximity to residential areas. Noise pollution from the Severn
Stars can already be heard in residential areas and this would significantly add to this.

* Ambience - the proposal is in no way keeping with the existing ambience and character of
Ponteland village. The village does not need the new premises - there are plenty of existing
facilities with sufficient capacity.

* Encouraging all day drinking - bad for everything.
I ask that you please log this email as a very strong objection against the application
Regards

Mr P Smith
8 Meadow Court
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